Prime Minister Alexander De Croo

Wetstraat 16

1000 Brussels

Belgium

Dear Prime Minister,

I am writing to express my concern about the Belgian government’s failure to provide shelter and

other essential goods and services to people seeking asylum in Belgium, in violation of its

international human rights obligations. As a result of this failure, at least 2,600 people are destitute and exposed to severe health risks in the winter season. The Belgian government has failed to provide a sufficient number of places for asylum seekers for more than two years, despite having been ordered more than 8,000 times by courts to do so.

I urge you to take all necessary measures to end this reception crisis. This can be done by activating a dispersal plan, as introduced in Belgian law in 2015, which would result in additional reception capacity being provided across municipalities.

Yours sincerely,

